
 

 
Bank Account  Agenda item 4 

BANK ACCOUNT 

TOWN COUNCIL MEETING REPORT 28/25 9 JUNE 2025 

The purpose of this Report is to provide Members with information on an option to open a six-month fixed term 
deposit account with Unity Trust Bank 

NO. DETAIL 

1)  BACKGROUND 

a) Ventnor Town Council currently has two bank accounts; both with HSBC.  One is a “Business 
Account” which provided day-to-day current account services.  The other is a deposit account, offering 
an interest rate of 1.62% AER. 

b) In April each year, VTC receives the full year’s precept in one payment via the Isle of Wight Council.  
For the current Financial Year, the precept totalled £599,033.  This is immediately transferred to the 
deposit account to make the most of the interest available. 

2) 6 UNITY TRUST BANK ACCOUNT 

a) Various Town & Parish Councils use Unity Trust Bank for deposit accounts.  They offer various 
products, with their 6-month Fixed Term Account offering 4% AER. 

b) Details of the 6-month Fixed Term Account are attached for members’ information.   

c) It is worth noting that as well as the investment account, VTC would need to open a current account 
at the same time to service the high interest account.  That account is free of charge. 

3) H AMOUNTS ACROSS BANK ACCOUNTS AND FORWARD PLANNING 

a) Currently, Ventnor Town Council’s two bank accounts hold a total of approximately £540,000 

b) Anticipated expenditure over the next 6 months is approximately £370,000, with income likely to be 
approximately £90,000.   

c) We will need to retain at least £260,000 in accounts with instant access.  It would make sense to 
round this up to £300,000 just in case of unforeseen expenses – there is a good chance that we will 
receive three significant bills from the Isle of Wight Council over the course of the next few months 
relating to Ventnor Library and Grounds Maintenance at Ventnor Park. 

d) Therefore, it is suggested that VTC invest circa £240,000 into a 6-month fixed-term account with 
Unity Trust Bank. 

e) The additional interest paid (approximately £4,800) will help to resolve the poor level of reserves 
that VTC currently holds. 

4) ; RECOMMENDATION 
Members are recommended to:  
consider opening a new bank account to take advantage of better interest rates available, with the same 
signatories as exist on the accounts VTC currently holds with HSBC.  The exact amount to be held in this 
account to be determined by the Clerk/RFO. 
 

 



 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 



 
 



 
 



 


